FRMS Committee Report 2024
The Federation Committee has met on five occasions in the year 2023/24 by Zoom technology and with one live meeting. 
The first meeting after the AGM on 4 November was on Saturday 9 December 2024 at The Brunswick Inn in Derby. This meeting had been arranged in order to say goodbye to Allan Child who was stepping down after many years of loyal service. Board Meeting: endorsed the formal confirmation of the Independent Account Examiners appointed at the AGM. The Accounts and Balance Sheet approved at the AGM were accepted.  Committee Meeting: accepted an increase in travel rates to 45p per mile in line with the current HMRC guidelines. Process started to set up new bank signatories and remove old ones. Companies’ House to be informed of the change of Directors.     
Committee meeting 10 January 2024: two closures reported: Torbay and Kendal RMS. Treasurer updated on problems with his local bank closing – cheques would take longer to cash in future. Emailing from FRMS accounts now possible. New Chairman to prepare a Chairman’s Newsletter. Agreed to assist the Torbay Music weekend in advertising but the committee was not in a position to help further. Chairman suggested one meeting a year held as a live meeting – agreed this would be on 30 November 2024. Future committee dates agreed.   
Committee meeting 20 March 2024: discussion over venue for live meeting in November; to be researched further. Only a small number of outstanding affiliate invoices now so arrears at an all-time low. Process of setting up new signatories going well. Discussion over protection of key roles and whether a shared area could be set up on the Cloud. Website Manager to investigate.  
Committee meeting 5 June 2024: draft of the Newsletter distributed. One closure: Rushden Classical Music Society. Consideration of shared Cloud area ongoing.  
Committee meeting 4 September 2024: shared Cloud area set up by Website Manager on Microsoft OneDrive. Members asked to try to access this and share documents. Live meeting postponed for now in view of the Chairman’s health issues. This would be revisited in 2025. Affiliate invoices in course of preparation to be sent to Secretary for distribution. George Steele to resign from committee leaving the Vice Chairman role vacant. Proposed that David Wherrell assume this role, subject to approval at the AGM. Proposed that George Steele assume the vacant Vice President role and this was agreed, again subject to approval at AGM. Newsletter completed and distributed. Next Newsletter scheduled for early 2025.
FRMS Committee List for 2024/25 from nominations received:
Tony Sanderson (Northampton RMS) – Chairman
David Wherrell (Letchworth RMS) – Vice-Chairman 
Adele Wills (Street & Glastonbury RMG) - Honorary Secretary
Paul Corfield Godfrey (Committee Nomination) – Honorary Treasurer
Ron Mitchell (Leicester Music Society) – Website Manager
  
[bookmark: _GoBack]As per the Constitution (6.6.1) there are now five committee vacancies.  
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